








Notwithstanding the above, the land directly to the south and north of the site edged red on

Plan A, is now proposed for inclusion within the development limits and allocated for housing

development respectively.

Consistency with Other Policies of the 2nd Deposit LDP

The Council has provided no specific indication or guidance on how it has determined and

defined development limits within the Deposit LDP. It has therefore been difficult to ascertain

why some sites have been successfully included and others haven’t, which is discussed

further below. However, Policy HOM3 deals with small extensions to existing rural villages

and so provides a useful series of criteria in determining where such extensions would be

acceptable, namely the following:

 Minor infill or a small gap between the existing built form; or

 Logical extensions and/or rounding off of the development pattern that fits in with the

character of the village form and landscape; or

 Conversion or the sub-division of large dwellings.

It is logical therefore that the same assessment criteria should be utilised in assessing

whether or not a candidate site would make an acceptable addition to existing development

limits.

Taking the land edged red in Plan A into consideration, together with the actual ‘on-the-

ground’ physical attributes of the two residential properties in question, adjoining and nearby

land and its use, it is clear that it would adhere to the second criteria listed above and so

should in turn have logically been included within the defined development limits of

Pontyates. Its exclusion would be inconsistent with the assessment provisions of Policy

HOM3 and indeed decisions taken by the Authority with regard to other sites within the Plan

area in terms of Policy SD1. As a result and on this basis alone, the Plan as it currently

stands is unsound.

Consistency with Other Development Limits

Consistency in approach and application is critical in order for the planning system to be

both effective and credible to all its users. Without it, the system itself becomes unsound and

in the case of the determination of the development limits for Pontyates and other

settlements, the Council has been found to be inconsistent.





provisions of the Plan and its decisions taken with respect to similar circumstances

elsewhere. In conclusions, it has successfully highlighted that its continued exclusion would

represent a dangerous inconsistency.

We therefore respectfully request that this Representation be given careful examination, and

consequently the land in question be included within the defined development limits as part

of the Carmarthenshire Local Development Plan to ensure that the document passes all the

relevant tests of soundness.

Yours sincerely,

Jason D Evans

Director




